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This summer while birding at William B. Umstead State Park in northwestern Wake 
County, my brother Edmund and I saw and heard Scarlet Tanagers (Piranga olivacea) on 
several occasions. Our first summer record of this species from Wake County came when 
Edmund found a dead male on a road in the park on 9 June 1969. On 22 June I 
observed two males, both singing. Edmund and I again found three birds in the park on 
28 June. All were singing males, and two were in the same locations as on 22 June. 
Another trip to the park on 19 July yielded three singing males. Finally, on 23 August a 

single (female or immature bird was seen. Despite the several observations of singing 
males no positive evidence of nesting was found. All birds mentioned above were in 
medium growth mixed woodlands. 

In addition to the sightings in Umstead Park, a single bird was heard singing on 3 July 
1969 about 10 miles N of Raleigh. 

These records seem to indicate that the Scarlet Tanager is present in some numbers 
throughout the summer in northwestern Wake County. Several other recent unpublished 
summer reports of Scarlet Tanagers in Wake County support this idea. Scarlet Tanagers 
are presently known to breed to some extent in North Carolina east to Durham County 
(Birds of North Carolina, 1959). R.H. Siler (Chat, 27:57, 1963) found an active nest in 
Wayne County, N.C., at Cliffs of Neuse State Park in June 1963. 
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